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May 7, 2019 

 

Jason Selch 

Enchant Energy, LLC (c/o Acme Equities, LLC) 

745 Fifth Avenue 

New York, NY  10151 

 

Subject: Letter of Commitment for Enchant Energy’s Proposal in Response to the United 

States Department of Energy’s Funding Opportunity Numbered DE-FOA-0002058, 

Area of Interest 1, “FEED Studies for Retrofitting Existing, Domestic Coal Power 

Plants with Carbon Capture” 

 

Dear Mr. Selch, 

 

The City of Farmington is pleased to offer this Letter of Commitment for Enchant Energy’s 

subject proposal.  The City of Farmington supports the goals of this proposal to address the 

feasibility of retrofitting the San Juan Generating Station with carbon capture, in an effort to 

extend the life of the plant. 

 

The City of Farmington is providing this Letter of Commitment to work with Enchant Energy as 

a member of the project team on this important proposal.  The City of Farmington will be 

providing access to the selected host site, San Juan Generating Station, located at 68 County 

Road 6800, Waterflow, NM 87421. The City of Farmington is able to provide access to the site 

as the City of Farmington is a partial owner in the San Juan Generating Station.  

 

The anticipated scope of the City of Farmington’s work will be completed over a period of 

approximately 18 to 24 months and would include the following activities as part of the proposed 

project: 

 Provide access to the site. 

 Provide extensive knowledge and information as to the San Juan Generating Station and 

the design of the generating station. 

 Assist in answering questions as to specific questions about the San Juan Generating 

Station. 

 

The City of Farmington provides critical access to the San Juan Generating Station and also 

brings extensive knowledge of the generating station as the City of Farmington’s Electric Utility 

Director is the former Plant Manager of the San Juan Generating Station.  We are supportive of 
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the goals of the proposed project to retrofit the San Juan Generating Station with carbon capture, 

in an effort to extend the life of the plant.  The mission of the proposed project is consistent with 

the City of Farmington’s interests and overall goal of supporting our local community.   

 

The City of Farmington is committed to providing up to $10,000 cost sharing support in the form 

of in-kind personnel support. This commitment is a firm commitment assuming Enchant Energy 

receives funding under this program, and we certify that our portion of the cost-share funding 

will be comprised of non-federal funding and will not be used as a federal match on any other 

project. 

 

Any potential support provided by the City of Farmington is conditioned upon the successful 

negotiation of mutually acceptable contractual arrangements that may be required.   

 

The City of Farmington looks forward to participating with the Enchant Energy team in this 

effort. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

 

Nate Duckett 

Mayor 


